HEADQUARTERS OF THE DEPARTMENT COMMANDER

Department Order No. 1, Series 2021-2022



Honoring the memory of the Grand Army of the Republic & The Men from New York who saved the Union from 1861 to 1865 http://nysuvcw.org

> Brian Castler, PCC 885 Deerland Rd Long Lake, New York 12847 (518)624-2780 eaglebsa@gmail.com

Department Order No. 1, Series 2021-2022

- 1. To the brothers of the Department of New York who attended the 138th Encampment, I sincerely thank you for your support in electing me your Department Commander. I will strive to do my best to guide this office with the leadership, trust, and good faith you have placed in me.
- 2. The headquarters of the Department shall hereby be transferred to 885 Deerland Road, Long Lake, New York 12847 and all correspondence to the Commander may be sent to that address. You may reach me by telephone at (518) 624-2780, and by email at eaglebsa@gmail.com.
- 3. Pursuant to Article XI Section 2 of the By-Laws of the Department please accept this as a summary of the Annual Report of the Department Secretary and Treasurer given at the 138th Annual encampment.
 - As of May 4th, 2021, the primary checking account balance is \$23,151.87, and the savings account balance is \$14,315.97.
 - We have 512 members and 17 camps in the Department of New York.
- 4. We must be able to effectively communicate within the Department. That means keeping the webpages, Camp and Department Directories up to date. Any change to Phone number, e-mail or mailing address should be summitted and noted on forms submitted to the Department Secretary and Department Webmaster.
- 5. I request that all Department and Camp Officers review their "Duties and Obligations" as outlined in the National Constitution and Regulations and By-Laws of The Department of New York and please check the National and Department websites often for new issues and information.
- 6. In accordance with the ByLaws of the Department of New York, the newsletter The Volunteer, is to be published at least three times a year. The newsletter will be published on the Department website on or about the 1st of August, December, and April. All Camps are requested to forward a copy of their Camp newsletters to Brother Darin Everdyke, PDC, our Volunteer Editor, on a regular basis as well as

any stories or articles they wish to have considered for publication in The Volunteer. Brother Everdyke's email address is wiseacres1@frontiernet.net; his mailing address is 4521 Wise Rd. Groveland, NY 14462.

So ordered this 1st day of June 2021 in Fraternity, Charity, & Loyalty,

Brian Castler, PCC

Commander,
Department of New York, SUVCW

Attest:

Robert Pugsley, PDC

Secretary,

Department of New York, SUVC